

July 20, 2015

Dear Karen Humes,

Citizens Against Recidivism, Inc. (Citizens) submits this comment in response to the Census Bureau's federal register notice regarding the Residence Rule and Residence Situations, 80 FR 28950 (May 20, 2015). Citizens urges you to count incarcerated people at their home address, rather than at the particular facility that they happen to be located at on Census day.

Citizens services people who are currently incarcerated and those returning who are mostly residents of economically disadvantaged communities.

Citizens has long been an advocate for the political empowerment of these communities as well as an advocate for the revising of disenfranchisement laws that works against these communities.

By designating a prison cell as a residence in the 2010 Census, the Census Bureau concentrated a population that is disproportionately male, urban, and African-American or Latino into just 5,393 Census blocks that are located far from the actual homes of incarcerated people. When this data is used for redistricting, prisons inflate the political power of those people who live near them.

Thank you for this opportunity to comment on the Residence Rule and Residence Situations as the Bureau strives to count everyone in the right place in keeping with changes in society and population realities. Because [org name] believes in a population count that accurately represents communities, we urge you to count incarcerated people as residents of their home address.

With regards,

Mika'il DeVeaux Executive Director

Board of Directors

Kathy Boudin, Ph.D.

Members

Julian Brown, MBA Malcolm Punter, MBA Donald Lawrence, MPH Charles S. Lanier, Ph. D.

Wanda Bost-DeVeaux, MA, MPA Co-founder/President

Baruti Bediako, CPA Treasurer

Advisory Board

lmam Umar Abdul-Jalil lmam Talib Abdur-Rashid Bernice D. Newkirk Marcus Kenner

Mika'il DeVeaux, MPS, MA, MPhil

Manhattan 130 West 113th Street New York, New York 10026 Manhattan Mailing Address Box 9 - Lincolnton Station New York, New York 10037

Queens - Administrative Office 137-58 Thurston Street Springfield Gardens, New York 11413